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At the congress Phil Robinson met with Margaret Humphreys of the Child Migrant
Trust and agreed that Quarriers would provide records to Quarriers’ migrants in
Australia via the Child Migrant Trust.

A number of requests followed shortly after. There was one allegation of abuse and
in line with the protocol at the time, the person was encouraged to report this to the
Police in Australia.

In 2003 Phil Robinson also assisted a PhD student from the University of Nottingham
by providing detailed information regarding the migration of children from Quarriers to
Canada.

In 2006, Quarriers commissioned an update to the original 1984 book by Anna
Magnusson. This was initially called The Village and the updated edition is called
The Quarriers’ Story. The purpose of the updated version was to be open and
transparent about abuse allegations with the author free to research this and express
her views.

In 2008, Quarriers participated in a project alongside the Institute for Research and
Innovation in Social Services (IRISS) and Glasgow Caledonian University to create a
resource called The Golden Bridge: Child Migration from Scotland to Canada 1869-
1939. This website can be found at hitps:/content.iriss.org.uk/goldenbridge and
houses Quarriers' Narratives of Facts from 1872-1928, historic photographs of
children in Cottage groups, staff and the Quarriers family in Quarriers Village,
children on the ship and at receiving homes in Canada.

In 2009 there was a further reunion in Quarriers Village attended by approximately 60
descendants. This coincided with the Scottish Government's campaign 'Homecoming
Scotland'. Quarriers hosted a variety of events and a maple tree was planted in
memory of child migrants. Each descendant also placed a wooden maple leaf with
their relative’s name and in their honour.

Quarriers engages with the British Home Children Advocacy and Research
Association and Ontario East British Home Child Family, two organisations based in
Canada which seek to create a register of British Home Children, to promote the
story of child migrants to Canada and to provide family history information to
descendants.

Quarriers has provided information and photographs, both historical and present day,
to the organisations and consults with them on issues relating to British Home
Children. For example Quarriers consulted with them regarding grave markers in
Nittingshill Graveyard. We also support their events where possible and provided a
statement from our Chief Executive to be read out at British Home Children day
celebrations.

2019 marked the 150" anniversary of the first British Home Child in Canada and to
show our support we took part in an international tribute by illuminating our head
office in red white and blue, the official colours of British Home Children.

In September 2019 a service was held to dedicate grave markers for children buried
at Nittingshill Graveyard in Quarriers Village to complement an existing memorial
plaque. At the service we shared the stories of the first three children buried there in
1888. This was significant to the advocacy groups in Canada as those children's
siblings migrated there. The flower that represents the British Home Children —
sunflowers — was incorporated into a wreath for the ceremony. Quarriers has recently








